Residential Commercial Industrial Waste Hauler



Servicing the Upper Cumberland Area

Cumberland Waste Disposal

A Waste Connections Company
P.O. BOX 505
CROSSVILLE, TN 38557-0505
(931) 456-2434
(888) 456-2434

March 16, 2016

Mr. David Rutherford City Manager City of Crossville 99 Municipal Ave. Crossville, TN 38555

Dear David,

We understand there is an interest for a City Wide Spring Bulky Item clean up program. Cumberland Waste Disposal has a program we can offer to the City of Crossville. We propose the following:

In May 2016 (hopefully the week of May 23rd) we propose to get <u>all items</u> placed at the curb (within 5 feet of curb) for this first year, this will clean up the city for bulky waste stored at homes and items that have not been disposed of by the residents. Then in future years we propose to limit the bulky items to 5 items each year per home. We will also assist in the City's roadside clean up efforts by volunteers by our trucks picking up bagged items and bulky items that they collect off of the sides of the road. We ask that the volunteer clean up program be done on a Saturday morning and our trucks will collect this trash as street sides are cleaned.

Here is our price for the men and trucks to do this work - \$0.00, the only charge for this will be \$33.00 per ton for the landfill fees as the County will not pay the tonnage fee for bulky item collection as they do the residents MSW – home trash collection.

Here is the definition of "Bulky Waste" and what we propose that we will pick up under this program:

*Household furnishings, old appliances (no refrigerators or air conditioners with CFC still in them) remodeling debris, carpet/pads rolled up in 6' lengths and tied. All items must

be placed within 5 foot of the curbside. This program does not include yard waste (brush and leaves).

We propose this with an extension to our existing contract under the same terms and conditions that is set to expire on August 31, 2017. If the contract is extended now by council approval, we will add the amendment to our contract the above items and the following brush collection schedule, as so all items and responsibilities are a part of the new extension agreement.

City of Crossville - Brush Collection Schedule

The brush collection for the City of Crossville will be scheduled twice yearly per residential residence and picked up during the first 2 weeks of your scheduled month and is based on your trash pick up day. The schedule is as follows:

- *If your trash pick up is on **Monday**, your brush pick up will be in February and June.
- *If you trash pick up is on **Tuesday**, your brush pick up will be in March and July.
- *If your trash pick up is on Wednesday, your brush pick up will be in April an August.
- *If your trash pick up is on **Thursday** or **Friday**, your brush pick up will be in May and September.

Rules for Brush Collection

- 1. Brush from commercial tree and landscaping services must be disposed of by the company and not left for collection by the city contractor.
- 2. Brush must not be larger than 4 inches in diameter and no longer than 6 feet.
- 3. Brush pile must be within 5 feet from the curb and not placed against trees, fences, utility poles or other stationary objects. Piles must be no larger than 4ft high, 4ft wide and 8 feet long.
- 4. Do not place brush at the curb more than 7 days prior to your scheduled pick up.
- 5. One brush pile per residence will be picked up per scheduled month.
- 6. Brush must be at the curb by the first Monday of your scheduled month. Crews will not make a return trip until your next scheduled month if your brush is not at the curb.

With this offer we are increasing services and stating services that are not in our current contract, i.e. brush and leaves, at the same price per month for your residents as you currently have in place now.

We feel we have a great relationship with the City of Crossville and the above offer of bulky items collection shows our concern for a complete waste collection program for the City from Cumberland Waste Disposal. We will be glad to do a workshop on this matter with your City Council Members if you like.

Thank you again for allowing us to service the City of Crossville. Please feel free to contact me via email at dougm@wasteconncections.com or my cell phone number 865-679-2656 or you can call Wayne Harrison our District Manger at our Crossville office at 931-456-2434 to set up a work shop meeting or answer any other questions.

Sincerely,

Doug McGill

Divisional Municipal Marketing Manager

Cumberland Waste Disposal

A Waste Connections Company